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Hello, one of the questions I am often asked by parents is what they can do to 
help their children maintain some momentum with their studies during the 
holidays. While my detailed answers may differ for individual children, 
invariably my response will begin with Reading! Encouraging a life-long love of 
reading is one of the most valuable gifts we can give our children. Reading is at 
the heart of literacy and the words children encounter in their books contribute 
to extending the vocabulary that can be used in independent written work. As 
children progress through the Primary years a good knowledge of the British 
literary tradition will be essential in helping them to perform well in entrance 
exams to UK Independent Schools,  if this is the route your are considering. In 
fact, feedback from the UK Independent School Admissions process indicates 
that it is in the area of  Comprehension tests that many non-British  children do 
not do themselves justice. Cultural references and some of the idiomatic 
language are missed, knowledge which wider reading will help to build. I have 
worked with Bonas McFarlane, the leading UK education consultants, to give 
our parents reading lists of novels which will be of help in this area.   

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

  

Happy New Year and welcome to the Lent Term at Lagos Preparatory School. The 
Lent Term is always an exciting term and the children have regained their learning 
momentum by the end of the week. First bi-weekly tests are planned for 21st   
January and our theme for 2015 is to continue to embed academic rigour 
throughout the school which will enable our students to learn with confidence and 
excel in the next phase of their education. I am therefore looking forward to parents 
and teachers forging strong communications and relationships so that all our 
students feel confident and supported. We are also looking forward to developing a 
Ȱgrowth  ÍÉÎÄÓÅÔ ÐÈÉÌÏÓÏÐÈÙȱ within L PS which thrives on challenge and a 
ÄÅÔÅÒÍÉÎÁÔÉÏÎ ÆÏÒ ÇÒÏ×ÔÈ ÁÎÄ ÆÏÒ ÓÔÒÅÔÃÈÉÎÇ ÏÕÒ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȭ ÅØÉÓÔÉÎÇ ÁÂÉÌÉÔÉÅÓȢ 4ÈÅ ÓÅÌÆ 
motivation of our students will be the key to their future success. Finally, I would 
like to thank all the teachers and parents for their support throughout 2014. 
Together we have laid some solid foundations for LPS and I believe 2015 will be 
our best year yet for academic progress. Furthermore the amazing work of the PTA 
and generous support of all our parents will also bear fruit in the development of 
our reading garden and teaching and learning facilities. Thank you!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
                                                                                                                                               John 
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Inter -House Football Tournament  
Congratulations to all of our pupils who represented their Houses in the Inter -House Football 
Tournament, held in the final week of the Michaelmas Term. Normans House eventually triumphed in the 
Junior event, while Saxons House were victorious in the Senior event. Well played everyone and a special 
thank you to the staff members who stepped in to run and support this event while Mr Godwin, our Head 
Coach was unfortunately in hospital. He is now happily returned to us. 

 

 

Growth Mindset  



 

 

  

 

From the Bursar's desk  
Many thanks to parents who have paid the 
fees for the Term and sent us evidence of 
payment.  The Invoices and Receipts you 
are being given this term are system 
generated from the Accounting Software, 
and are therefore different from what you 
have been used to.  If in doubt please 
contact us for clarification. 
CONTACT DETAILS FOR THE BURSARY 

 Odun Wariso (Bursar)09034402011 

bursar@lagosprepikoyi.com.ng 

Fola Ayamolowo (Senior 

Accountant) 08023387868  

bursary@lagosprepikoyi.com.ng 

 

Folashade Olayode (Assistant Accountant) 

08165361883 

folashade.olayode@lagosprepikoyi.com.ng 

Opeyemi Modupe (Assistant Accountant)   

09093906437 

opeyemi.modupe@lagosprepikoyi.com.ng 

    

Save the Date  

LPS  
Talent 
H unt  

23rd  January  
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Vikings            
346 

 
Saxons            

302 
Normans         

312   
Romans          

 281 
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House Points  
for week commencing  5th  January

 Vikings            243 
Saxons            268 
Normans          214 
Romans         189 

CONGRATULATIONS 
SAXONS!  
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New First Aid Club  
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Lent Term Club Fair  
On Monday we held our regular first day of term, Club Fair , 

designed to give parents and pupils a chance to find out more 
about what each of the clubs has to offer. Just a reminder that 
After Term Clubs begin on Monday 12th January and the first 
Saturday Club of the term will be held on 17th January.    
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Homemade Hats & Jewellery  

 

Mad Science  

 

 

  

Scrabble Fans!  Anyone for Cricket?  

Bricks 4 Kidz  

  

EYFS Fun with Numbers  

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

Swimming & Water Polo  

 

Reading &Handwriting!  
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The Grand Commander 
Comedian 

 

 

 

 

 

Da
nci
ng 
to 
the 
Mu
sic 
of 
DJ 
La
mi  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

   

 

 

 

 

#ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ 2ÅÁÄÉÎÇ 'ÁÒÄÅÎ 
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Cobis Games ɀ Athens 
After a sportingly contested round of heats and trials, the LPS 
Team has been selected to represent our school at the Cobis 
Games in Athens in May. Congratulations to Tamilore Edun, 
Chizara Egbuonu, Demilade Ajibola, Kennena Okoli, Ngozi 
Chioke, Nnamno Onuoha, Obinne Obibiaku, Ayomini Idowu, 
Alick Fashanu, Emeka Nnanmani, Marlene Lobel, Nathaniel 
Ofukwu, Siddarth Savalani, Zina Victor-Okigbe, David Olotu. 
The Upper KS2  pupils will compete against 16 other 
International schools in Athletics, Swimming and Football 
events. Good Luck to our LPS Olympians as they practise in 
the coming months to hone their sporting skills.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Creative Writing Part II  
In the sequel to the first KS3 Creative Writing Workshop , teams read back their own scripts 
to visiting film producers for comment. The production team was very impressed by the 
quality of the play scripts written by our pupils, with effective setting, tone and 
characterisation receiving particular praise. The Workshop focused on the skills required to 
successfully re-edit work in order to produce final scripts. Our pupils will be visiting a live film 
shoot in the coming weeks and will be receiving special Ȭ&ÉÌÍ #ÒÅ×ȭ 4-Shirts as part of their 
work experience on set. The project will then culminate in the production of film footage 
created from the original writing of LPS pupils ɀ which will be loaded onto the School Website 
for us all to enjoy.  
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The Olympic Stadium, Athens 

where the Cobis Games will 

take place in May 

The LPS Olympic Team will be 

accompanied by three 

members of our teaching staff 
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Anvi  & Nicole 
2nd Place ɀ KS2 
Romans House 
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Indy  & 
Cecilie 

2nd 
Place 
ɀ KS3 
Saxon 
House 

 

Anni  & Tari  
3rd  Place ɀ 

KS3 
Normans  

House 
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Parent 
Teach
er 
 
Meetin
gs 
Just a 
reminder 
that Parent 
tea 
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Recipe of the 
Week 
Inspired by several new 
families who have joined us 
from Indonesia, we bring you 
ÔÈÅ ÃÏÕÎÔÒÙȭÓ ÃÌÁÓÓÉÃ Chicken 
Satay ÄÉÓÈ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÉÓ ×ÅÅËȭÓ 
Recipe of the Week on the 
Lagos Prep school website. 
Delicious and fun to eat, a 
good idea for a half-term treat 
with a fresh salad?   
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 Register Siblings  

 
 
We were joined this week by 40 new 
children and our school now has waiting 
lists in many classes. Just to remind any 
parent who has a younger sibling, who they 
would like to enroll in LPS for the 2015/16 
academic year, to please register your child 
as soon as possible with the 
!ÄÍÉÎÉÓÔÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÔÅÁÍ ÔÏ ÅÎÓÕÒÅ ×Å ÄÏÎȭÔ 
disappoint you in the coming months. 

Staff Awards  
Congratulations to LPS staff who recently 
received awards from the Senior 
Leadership Team for their contribution to 
LPS Life during the Michaelmas Term. They 
were presented with Certificates and 
Christmas hampers at the Staff Party at the 
end of last term. Mrs Bukky Akinyemi , 
Head of KS3 was awarded the prize for 
Outstanding Teaching & Learning , Mr 
Felix Ani  our Art Master was awarded The 
Extra Mile  pri ze for his support of all 
school events and activities and 
Humanities Teacher, Ms Chikka Nnachi  
was presented with the Whole School 
Contribution  award for her tremendous 
efforts in raising awareness of recycling 
into the school. There were many 
candidates for these awards amongst our 
hard working staff!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First LPS 100 Club 
Great excitement at the drinks reception which 
preceded the Christmas Carol Evening at the end 
of last term, when we held the first LPS 100 Club 
draw. Mrs Corpuz won the N100,000 first prize 
with number 51. Mrs Saba, our Director of 
Learning received the second prize of N40,000 
while Mrs Wilsher won the third prize of N25,000 
with her lucky number 88! Thank you to all our 
LPS 100 Club members and good luck to you all in 
the Lent Term draw which will be held on the 27th 
March at the Music Festival.  
 

 

 

LPS Saturday Club 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Just a reminder that Saturday Club starts next 
Saturday 17 th  January at 10.00am until 12.00 
noon. Children can join the Swimming, Football or 
Music Club, where tuition is available for a range 
of musical instruments. Please see our Director of 
Music, Mr Andy Mcmanus, if you would like to 
discuss this option for your child. If you would 
like to enroll your child for Saturday Club please 
follow the same steps as for After School Clubs ɀ 
make payment to the school via a personal 
ÃÈÅÑÕÅ ÏÒ ÕÓÅ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌȭÓ 0/3 ÍÁÃÈÉÎÅȢ 
Alternatively you can make payment directly into 
the schoolȭÓ ÂÁÎË ÁÃÃÏÕÎÔ ɀ FCMB 0640775020 
and forward the tellar to the Bursary Team.   
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The Lagos Prep Diary 

                             LENT TERM 2014/15 
 5th January ɀ First Day of Lent Term  
 5th January ɀ Lent Term Club Fair 2.45pm 
 23 rd  January ɀ Talent Hunt Contest  
 9th February ɀ 0ÁÒÅÎÔÓȭ #ÏÎÆÅÒÅÎÃÅ $ÁÙ ɀ School Closed to Pupils 
 16 th ɀ 20 th February ɀ Half Term  
 5TH March ɀ World Book Day  
 6th March ɀ Declamation Contest  
 16 th ɀ 20 th March ɀ End of Term Exams 
 25 th March EYFS & KS1 Sports ȭ Day 
 26 th March PTA Tea & Tour II followed by KS2/3 Sportsȭ Day 
  27 th March ɀ Music Festival &  Easter Hat Parade 

                                  Last Day of School. School closes at 1pm  
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LPS Christmas Carol Evening 2013 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Netball Focus 
Well done to the LPS pupils and staff members who attended 
the Clash of the Titans Netball match at the end of last term. 
As one of the core British sports for girls, LPS will be 
ÉÎÃÒÅÁÓÉÎÇ 0% ÌÅÓÓÏÎ ÃÕÒÒÉÃÕÌÕÍ ÔÉÍÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÉÓ ÓÐÏÒÔȢ ȰIt is vital 
that our girls can compete to their full potential in netball 
and hockey should their next stage of education be in the 
UK. I am keen to ensure all of our children are prepared for 
the sporting, as well as the education rigo urs, of British 
boarding school lifeȱ ÃÏÍÍÅÎÔÅÄ *ÏÈÎ 3ÁÍÕÅÌ ÁÔ a meeting 
×ÉÔÈ ,03 ÓÐÏÒÔÓȭ ÃÏÁÃÈÅÓ ÔÈÉÓ ×ÅÅË 

LPS Thanks 
A huge thank you to Mrs 
Kirpalani, LPS PTA member, 
who very generously 
presented every member of 
LPS Staff with a lovely 
present for Christmas. Her 
son, Maheer Kirpalani, joined 
our  Year 7 in September. 
Many thanks to the Kirpalani 
family from everyone at LPS. 
 

 

Please note date changes 
to Sportsȭ Day, due to the 
timing of the Elections.  
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